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* * * IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL " " "
(PROGRAMA DE SEGURIDAD IMPORTANTE)

Safety Recall Notice 15S39 / NHTSA Recall 15V-861
Aviso de Revisi6n de Seguridad 15539

2003 Crown Victoria
Your Vehicle ldentification Number (VlN): 2F AHPT 4W1 3X1 66352

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

Ford Motor Company has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in your
vehicle, with the VIN shown above.

We apologize tor this situation and want to assure you that, with your assistance, we will correct this
condition. Our commitment, together with your dealer, is to provide you with the highest level of service
and support.

What is the issue? On your vehicle, it is possible that the lighting control module that supplies
power to the headlights may fail. This may result in the headlights not
illuminating, increasing the risk of crash at night. The headlights may have
intermittent operation or flicker prior to loss of headlights. ln the event of the
loss of headlights, the flash-to-pass operation is still functional.

What will Ford and Ford Motor Company is working closely with its suppliers to produce parts
your dealer do? for this repair. When parts become available, Ford Motor Company will

notify you via mail to schedule a service appointment with your dealer for
repairs to be completed free of charge (parts and labor).

What should you do? When parts are available, Ford Motor Company will send a letter to inform
you that parts are available and to contact your dealer to schedule a repair.
Please wait to contact your dealer, unless you are currently experiencing
intermittent or inoperative headlights on your vehicle.
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Have you previously
paid for this repair?

You may be eligible for a refund of previously paid repairs. Refunds will
only be provided for service related to intermittent or inoperative headlights
where the lighting control module was the cause. To verify eligibility and
expedite reimbursement, give your paid original receipt to your dealer.

Refund requests may also be sent directly to Ford Motor Company. To
request your refund from Ford, send the refund request with all required
documentation, including your original repair receipt (no photocopies), to
Ford Motor Company at P.O. Box 6251, Dearborn, Michigan 48121-6251.
Refund requests mailed to this address may take up to 60 days to process.
Your original receipt will be returned to you.

Detailed information regarding eligibility for Ford's reimbursement program
and documentation requirements may be obtained by contacting the Ford
C ustomer Relationsh i p Center at 1 -866-43 6-7 332.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Ford Customer Service Division
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